
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  

	
   	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Volume 26  Number 9      Windmill Fourth Day Group                September  2016 

GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                      

September 15 – First Baptist 
Church Three Rivers 

October 20 – Beeville First 
Baptist  

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

My devotional for Women's 
Walk focused on the ground 
conditions of the parable of 
the sower and the seed.  Part 
is worth repeating because we 
each know people who match 
the soils-some are in a rocky 
place; some are on the path 
but not close enough to The 
Way, Truth, and Life; some 
are in Good Soil.  But they are 
still the seed planted, which 
needs to be nurtured on the 
Way.  
Even more so, our lives are 
equally moved around by life 
events.  Christ encourages us 
to grow in faith, wisdom, and 
stature.  Be his hands and feet 
as much as you can.  Be a 
little Christ to someone. 
When Karl  Menninger was 
asked what should a person do 
if depressed, he said,  "Go out 
of your house dressed and go 
across the tracks and find 
someone there and help them. 
 We get better when we love 
our neighbor! 
 
De Colores,                                
Pastor Don 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

Hello Windmill Community! 
As we are getting near the fall 
time of the year I hope 
everyone had an enjoyable 
summer. The cooler fall and 
winter months will be well 
received after a hot summer. 
We had a great turn out for 
last month’s gathering and 
hope to see everyone at this 
month gathering. The 
gathering will be at Three 
Rivers Baptist Church. It will 
be the first time we have held 
a gathering there. So, let’s 
have a big turn out and show 
them our appreciation for 
hosting the gathering. It will 
also be team concentration for 
the women’s walk in October. 
And that’s another great 
reason to be present.         
Now that we are our own 
community the board is 
responsible for numbering the 
walks. The upcoming 
women’s walk was already 
given a number by Rio Texas 
conference. The board went 
back to the very first walk for 
Windmill Emmaus and 
counted the number walks 
including the upcoming 
women’s for a total of 63 
walks. So the board decided 
 
See Frank page 2 
 
 
 

 

 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

Important Announcements! 

Deadline for team applications for Walk # 64 is 9/11/16.  Team selection will be 9/18/16 at 3:00 pm at 
Beeville First Presbyterian. 

Windmill Emmaus Community – We must have 20 pilgrims registered for Walk # 1856 (which is October 6-
9) by September 22 or the walk will be cancelled. 

Kairos #42 is October 27-30. If you are interested in helping in any way or working on the team contact 
Tucker Rackley at 361-290-1872.  You can help by baking cookies, donating money for the meals for the 
weekend, or by filling the prayer chains. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                   

 

 

                                                                                                                          

 

                                                                                          

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Prayer List 

Tamara Armstrong  Jerry Kolb 

Jason Bartels   Joe Linnsteadter 

Stephanie Bottom  Nancy Pase 

Ann Duggins   Sue Richter 

Jason Gomez   Walk #1856 

Pam Horsthemsky 

Family of Iris Windham 

     

   

 

 

 

Jon Richardson 

Beeville, Tx 

Fourth Day Speaker 

August 2016 

 

Frank continued from page 1                                                                                                                             
to make the Men’s Walk in April Walk #64. 
Please stay involved in our Emmaus Community by attending gatherings, attending fourth day groups, 
sponsoring pilgrims, working walks, signing up for prayer vigils, signing up for agape, attending candlelight 
and closing ceremonies. 
 “With all prayer and petition pray at all times in the Spirit, and with this in view, be on the alert with all 
perseverance and petition for all the saints”. Esphesians 6:18. 
See you all at the Gatherings. 
De Colores!                                                                                                                                                           
Frank Schulenburg 

 
 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Sandy Benavidez 

Lay Director 
Walk # 64 

April 20-23, 2017 
 

 

We now have a walk #! It is Walk # 64.  God has been moving on the hearts of our 
community.  I am up to 24 team applications.  The deadline to turn in applications is 
9/11/16.  Team selection is on 9/18/16.  Remember that the team fees are $228.00.  I 
pray for the good Lord to call on your hearts to want to be on the team. 

I ask the community to keep our hearts and ears open for pilgrims. As of today, I 
have none, but I trust in the Lord to fill this walk with team members and pilgrims.  
I thank the Lord for what has been done and will be done. 

Sandy Benavidez                                                                                                         
206 Moore Street                                                                                                 
Beeville, Texas 78102                                                                                               
361-449-0094 
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Ana Carter       
9201 Dorado Dr.     

Apt 513         
Odessa, TX 79765   

361-537-3588 

Lay Director   
Walk  #1856 

October 6-9    2016 

 

 

As I was traveling back to Odessa Sunday, I was reflecting on this past year.  I have 
seen God’s miracles and blessings.  I am truly humbled.   Walk #1856 is coming 
upon us quickly!!! FIVE MORE WEEKS!!!  We had our third team meeting on Sat, 
August 20th.  Our last team meeting will be Sept 17th for both inside and outside 
team members.  We have 7 confirmed pilgrims and we need 20 by September 20th.    
I have heard of several more coming.  I know God is in control.  I believe He has 36 
pilgrims getting ready to attend THE BEST WALK EVER!  He is using us as his 
instruments.  If you are planning on sponsoring, please get the application in as soon 
as possible.                                                                                                                                          
As Debbie Rackley mentioned in her email, “Please get your applications mailed to 
PO Box 26, Beeville 78104 ASAP!  DO NOT mail to San Antonio!” Just a reminder 
about the change in submitting pilgrim applications, the pilgrim application will 
need to be mailed to PO Box 26, Beeville TX  78104.  The fee is $228 and the check 
needs to be made out to Windmill Emmaus Community.  There are scholarships 
(full/partial) available. If a scholarship is needed, please forward the pilgrim 
application to the PO Box and it will submitted to the board and requests will be 
reviewed and voted by the Board for approval.                                                                       
I ask you to please continue to keep this Walk #1856, the team, sponsors, and the 
pilgrims God is going to bring to this walk in your prayers.   

De Colores,                                                                                                                
Ana Carter                                                                                         
ramjdcarter@aol.com 

 
	
  
  

 

 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Schulenburg      (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Beth Tatum                   (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Glenn Ford 
Jon Richardson          Glenda Harbaugh 
Mark Garcia          Glenda Baker 
Marla Scott          Frank Gonzales 
Terry Billman          Lou Schulenburg 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
           
 
  

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Windmill Emmaus , 
P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78104.  If you already have a subscription, Danny Dobson will notify you when you 
need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to windmillprayers@gmail.com and 
Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund              $12912.60 

Scholarship Fund     $4896.00 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $591.00  

 

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Community, donations can 
be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer), P. O. Box 26, 
Beeville, Texas 78104. 

 

  


